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Correspondence from Germany 

 

Esteemed Readers! 

 I spent December 20-23 in Cottbus as a 

witness at the trial regarding the railroad accident. I 

received 13 marks for serving as a witness with no 

deduction of the payment. 

 Cottbus is a beautiful city, twice as large as 

Spremberg with electric trains and a very large train 

station. There are two outstanding churches. One of 

these, called the Cloister Church, has the year 1300 on 

the outside of the church. So nothing must have been 

changed on the outside since then. A great many 

jackdaws and pigeons were perching on the roof of 

both churches. It is forbidden to go inside the church, 

so that is why the doors were locked. The so-called 

Cloister Church, which had earlier probably been a 

cloister, has many low and small entrances.  

 The historical building is located on hill close 

to the Spree. It is three stories high and has a slate 

roof. 

 The ticket from Spremberg to Cottbus and 

back cost 1.50 Marks. 

 The Christmas holidays, as concerns the 

weather, were different. For instance, Sunday, the 

24th, was cloudy with no wind and a temperature of 

40º Fahrenheit. On the First Christmas Day, there was 

some wind and 38º Fahrenheit. On the Second 

Christmas Day, around 6:00 o’clock in the morning, 

there was a strong cold west wind with snow about 2 

inches deep. Now it is cloudy with no wind and 33º.  

 The report for the deadline for subscribing to 

the Spremberger Anzeiger I have already sent to the 

Giddings Volksblatt, since I have received letters from 

strangers who would like to read a paper from 

Germany, for many are familiar with Cottbus and 

Spremberg. 

 I could still write much from here and about 

the trip to Cottbus. The enclosed small picture is of 

the International Marme Cathedral Chaplain, August 

Goede, who, during the days of the trial, played in the 

concert hall Reumuth Cottbus, New City Street, which 

we attended. He played beautifully and sat with us 

during the refreshments. 

 This is my last correspondence for this year, 

and it will be 1906 by the time this letter arrives in 

Giddings. Best wishes to the readers for the Volksblatt 

sent by, 

 Gate Keeper Hantschke 

(From the Editor) 

I want to verify the receipt of the clippings about the 

proceedings, as well as the picture of the beautiful 

young “water” lady. We diligently studied everything, 

especially the latter. Because of lack of space, we 

could only submit excerpts about the trial, and nothing 

much about the cathedral. 

 

Translated by Ed Bernthal 
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